
	Minutes of the Full Governors Committee

16th March 2015 – 6.30pm
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TAVISTOCK COMMUNITY PRIMARY & NURSERY SCHOOL
	Chaired by: MANDY PARKES (MP)
	Clerked by: SUE GAWMAN (SG)

	PRESENT: Fiona Arundel (FA), Caroline Down (CD), Darren Newland (DN), Michelle Isaac (MI), Lynnette Selbie (LS), Mandy Parkes (MP), Craig Holt (CH), Helen Leaver (HL), Sue Gawman (SG), Helen Summers (HS), Chloe Matthews (CM),Alen Guy (AG), Laura Handel (LH)

	APOLOGIES:  Dan Bates (DB), Tamsin Hopkins(TH), Pat Dickinson (PD),

 Emma Taynton-Young (ET-Y), Kathy Lingard (KL)


	FG14_37
	Apologies for Absence

	FG14_38
	Governors to declare any interests relating to the Agenda

	FG14_39
	Minutes of Last Meeting 01/12/2014 (circulated prior to the meeting)

	FG14_40
	Matters Arising

	FG14_41
	Curriculum Meeting Minutes 02/03/2015 (circulated prior to the meeting)

	FG14_42
	Finance & Personnel + Premises Meeting Minutes 09/03/2015 (circulated prior to the meeting) 

	FG14_43
	2015-16 Budget Approval (circulated prior to the meeting) 

	FG14_44
	Policies (circulated prior to the meeting)
· Pupil Premium
· Appraisals for Teachers

	FG14_45
	Head Teacher Report 

	FG14_46
	Governor Training

	FG14_47
	Any Other Business


	Item Ref.
	Minutes
	Action

	FG14_37
	Apologies for Absence
Dan Bates (DB), Tamsin Hopkins(TH), Emma Taynton-Young (ET-Y)
Pat Dickinson (PD), Kathy Lingard (KL)
	

	FG14_38
	Governors to declare any interests relating to the Agenda
NIL
	

	FG14_39
	Minutes of Last Meeting 01/12/2014 (Circulated prior to the meeting). These were agreed as a true record. MP signed and passed to SG for filing.
	AGREED

	FG14_40
	Matters Arising

FG14_24 CM Attendance
· This matter was resolved, it was a mis-communication.

FG14_26 Parent Governor Vacancy

· Following an election, Mr Alen Guy had been re-appointed

FG14_27 Confirmation of committee Membership

· DN, MI – Curriculum/Data & FP&P

· HS, CM – Curriculum/Data

· TH – Still outstanding 

FG14_28 Pupil Register

· CD had visited the school to conduct an attendance and register review.  The pupil register file was reviewed during the meeting.
	C/F



	FG14_41
	Curriculum Meeting Minutes 02/03/2015 (circulated prior to the meeting) 

Governors confirmed that they had read the minutes.  There were no further comments or questions.
	

	FG14_42
	Finance & Personnel + Premises Meeting Minutes 09/03/2015 (Circulated prior to the meeting)
Governors confirmed that they had read the minutes. There were no further questions. 

SG commented that following issues school staff had experienced using the new FRS system; SCOMIS had confirmed that there would be 15 upgrades completed during the summer term to address some of the points raised.
	

	FG14_43
	2015-16 Budget Approval (Circulated prior to the meeting)
The FP&P committee recommended approval of the proposed 2015-16 budget to the FGB.
SG stated that there was two small amendments;

· SEN Income had decreased by £2,700 due to a child being listed incorrectly.

· Following a review of staff insurance, agreed to stay in the LA Mutual Fund for a further 12 months but to remove the cover for contracts of 0.3FTE or below, saving £904.

With these two adjustments the final predicted reserve balance was £8,389.
Adoption of the 2015/16 Budget was unanimously agreed.
	DECISION

	FG14_44
	Policies (circulated prior to the meeting) 

· Pupil Premium (renewal)
· Teacher Appraisal Policy (renewal of DCC policy)

All policies were unanimously approved by Governors
	DECISION

	FG14_45
	Head Teacher Report 
LDS reported that the school had today been visited by Sue Clarke (SC), Head of Education (DCC) and James McInness (JM), Cabinet member for Children, Skills and Schools.  They are both conducting a tour around selected schools in Devon.  LDS highlighted the need for a replacement nursery building, JM was very supportive of this project, having visited previous with Jon Sharpe, Head of Strategy (DCC).  LDS also raised safeguarding concerns, as there appeared to be a high turnover of social workers for some families.  Both SC & JM were very complimentary of the school, particularly the learning and engagement of children, as well as the environment.
LDS stated that the school continues to be requested to admit pupils through a managed transfer scheme.  The school was not successful with every placement but had built a good reputation with this area of work.  LDS was proud of our reputation as an inclusion school, although there was a need to monitor the level of work as these admissions were hard work and time consuming for key staff.

CD asked about funding – SG confirmed that AWPU funding went to the main school, although pupils were supported with additional pots of funding which was made available to both schools.
LDS talked through the pupil data which was taken from the last 12 week review in early December.  Issues and agreed actions had been addressed and progress had been made since the last review.  Predictions are to obtain 80%+ in writing and continued good attainment in reading and maths.

National 2016 targets will be for schools to obtain 85% in reading, writing and maths.

LDS & LH had updated the SEF following input from Mike Smith at a Trust meeting.
New Ofsted requirements, if pupil premium (PP) children are not progressing, schools will have to have an external PP review.  Trust schools have agreed to work together reviewing each other’s data.

Parents Evening was very well attended with just 20 pupils not represented.  LDS had written to each of these parents asking them to make an appointment.

The TALC set up officially ends on the 31st March, any remaining funds will be distributed to schools in April.  The Trust schools have agreed to pool their learning community allocations and will be focusing on standards during 2015/16.  LDS has agreed to organise HTs meetings.

Sports – 44% of Year 4 swimmers had already reached the required end of key stage standard, this year group would be having more lessons during the summer term.  PE funding would be used to extend provision for squad swimmers.

17 clubs were being offered this term with many teaching and teaching assistants given their time voluntarily to provide a large variety of extra curriculum opportunities for pupils.

The school had had many successes during the past term including winning the following;

· Mayor’s Christmas Card design

· St Eustachius’ Church, best dressed Christmas Tree

· Qualifying for West Devon finals in football

· Winning the first Cross Country event

· Real Business Experience winners

These successes have helped to further enhance our growing reputation locally.

Attendance data shows that the school is still in line with the national average.

Changes in how pupils are recorded on the Special Needs register have increased numbers reported.  Pupils included within group intervention plans and the Thrive programme are now included.
LDS explained to the governors that the school was aiming for an ‘Outstanding’ in safeguarding.  LDS & LH were asking all staff, pupils and visitors random dip questions to ensure that there is a consistency of approach across the school.  A recent dip question highlighted that not all staff knew to complete a body map and contact sheet for incidents of bruising or marks on a child.  All staff have now been reminded of this requirement.
The Governors’ action plan  was on track, the following areas were still outstanding;

· Data report to parents

· Monitoring of Parentview – Alen Guy
· Attendance at SLT meeting

· SENCo to share information with FP&P governors

· Update of PP & PE funding onto website

· Anonymous performance management reviews to FP&P

The data team had met and discussed predictions for the end of year, which were looking positive.  Issued raised from RAISE data include a lack of progress with some KS1 Boys and PP children, current KS1 cohort includes a large proportion of PP boys who are not currently at ARE.  PP boys may not have had the home background to support language and enjoyment of reading.
KS2 predictions are 96% progress for writing and  84% attainment in writing.

Governors monitoring – MP reported that she had visited years 3 & 6 last week, she sat with and talked to approximately 6 children about reading, the group included a mix of low, medium and high achievers.  She asked the children about the support for writing.  The feedback from children was positive, they all seemed to know and understand strategies.  Some pupils commented that a larger variety of books may help, boys were particularly interested in comic style books.
LH said that evidence shows that the continuation of phonics work in years 3 & 4 helped children who were behind.

MI visited years 2 & 3, she said that the break for assembly for KS2 was disruptive, as children had to leave class just after the input, which meant that they did not get the opportunity to practise what they had been taught. MI reported that year 2 seemed to enjoy the subject they were working on and that strategies were needed to ensure that the fun element was retained in year 3.

LH explained that this disruption only happened on a Monday but maybe the time of the assembly could be looked at.  LDS said that teachers need to be told to be flexible with their planning and that maybe literacy did not have to be taught during this slot.  

LDS thanked the data team; the real strength of their work was to look at data, then monitor and review.  Next area to look at was PP data, with another visit to school in the summer term.

Governors agreed that it was important to acknowledge other areas of strength for pupils who find reading, writing and maths challenging, including strengths within foundation subjects and emotional intelligence.

Date changes – Curriculum meeting moved from 8th June to 11th June and to include data team.

Data team meeting on the 13th July will review KS2 SATS results.
A Governor’s presence was requested on the parents drop in session on the 13th July.

A discussion was held regarding more information about governors on the website,. ie photo and short pen portrait.
	

	FG14_46
	Governor Training

Governors were asked to consider courses as published in the ‘Devon Governor’ Spring booklet.  Unfortunately several courses were in Exeter.

CD asked to attend the Children in Care course.
	KL to book

	FG14_47
	Any other Business
Term Dates – Suggested dates for 2015/16 were:

            Non-Pupil Days

· 01.09.2015 In line with Tavistock College

· 14.10.2015 Goose Fair Day

· 04.01.2016 Extension of Christmas Holidays

· 22.02.2016 Trust Training Day

Occasional Days

· 21.07.2016 & 22.07.2016

Tavistock College closes on the 19th July which means that we can have our end of year assembly in an empty school.

Dates were unanimously approved by Governors
Fiona Arundel had been appointed as the new Administrative Assistant from the beginning of the summer term.

Sue Gawman was thanked by the Governors for dedicated work in preparing the budget this year.
	DECISION

	
	Date of Next Meeting : 22nd June 2015
	

	Meeting finished at 8.07 PM


These minutes are agreed
*Without amendment / with the following amendments (*please delete as appropriate):
Signed:                                   

Dated:
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